President Kim Dae Jung
Office of the President
1, Sejong-ro, Chongro-gu,
Seoul, Korea 110-050
Republic of Korea

Fax 82 2 770 0202
president@cwd.go.kr
webmaster@cwd.go.kr

Dear President Kim Dae Jung,

(escriba el nombre de su organización) is writing to request that your government immediately release all imprisoned trade unionists and withdraw all arrest warrants against trade unions. 

Over the last four and half years, more than 750 trade union leaders and activists have been imprisoned, and around 30 of them are still detained, including Dan Byung-ho, President of the Korean Confederation of Trade Unions and Kim Jae-ghil, President of the FKTU-affiliated Korean Railworkers' Union. 

In March this year, the ILO called on the Korean government to "take steps to recognize, as soon as possible, the right to establish and join trade union organizations for all public employees, who should enjoy this right in accordance with freedom of association principles" and "to take the appropriate measures so that the persons detained or on trial as a result of their trade union activities, are released, or that the charges brought against them are dropped." In May 2002, the OECD concluded that the monitoring of Korea's labour laws and record of labour practices should be continued by their Education, Employment, Labour and Social Affairs Committee. 

We urge your government to use the opportunity of the World Cup to show the international community that you respect the findings of the ILO and the OECD by releasing all imprisoned trade unionists and withdrawing all arrest warrants. 

Yours sincerely, 

(Nombre del Presidente o Secretario General)

(Nombre de la Organización)

cc:
KCTU fax: +82 2 26351134, e-mail: inter@kctu.org
FKTU fax: +82 2 7862864, e-mail: fktuintl@nownuri.net
Korean Embassy/Mission in your country
ICFTU Secretariat: +32 2 201 5815, e-mail: turights@icftu.org


